IRS to Get Tough on ACA Reporting Form Mistakes

The time when the IRS offers relief from financial penalties to employers that make errors on
their group health insurance reporting forms has come to an end.

Starting this year, the IRS will no longer offer protection against reporting error penalties when
"applicable large employers" (ALEs) file their Forms 1094-C and 1095-C and the employer has
made a good-faith effort to comply. The change starting with the 2021 tax reporting year means
that employers can face steep penalties for mistakes on their forms.

IRS Code requires employers who are obligated under the Affordable Care Act to offer their
employees health insurance benefits to also file these forms annually. But since employers were
required to first start filing these forms in 2018, the IRS has been lenient against those that make
good-faith errors on the forms.

Typically, when the IRS identifies instances when an employer may be liable for employer
shared-responsibility penalties based on information provided on the forms, the agency will send
the employer a Letter 226J. These letters will identify an employee who may have received
health insurance from their employer but is also receiving premium tax credits from a policy on
an exchange.

To date, the IRS has allowed ALEs to ask for corrections on their filed forms, or to reduce the
penalty without imposing reporting error penalties as well. That comes to an end this year when
employers file their 2021 forms.

Issues to bear in mind
Here are a few issues businesses need to be aware of:

o Starting this year, the IRS will no longer offer good-faith relief from penalties for
incomplete or incorrect forms.

o For the 2021 reporting year, these penalties are $280 per form that must be furnished to
employees and $280 per form filed with the IRS.

e According to reports, the IRS is especially focused on employers who may not be
satisfying ACA requirements that all health plans they offer their staff must be
"affordable," which means costing no more than 9.83% of the employee's household
income for the 2021 tax year

e Thanks to the American Rescue Plan Act, more Americans qualified for premium tax
credits on ACA exchanges and the act drastically increased those tax credits to the point
where some people were paying $1 a month for coverage. Employers could face
reporting problems if any of their staff dropped their employer coverage and got coverage
on an exchange.



Important dates
Jan. 31, 2022: Deadline for furnishing 1095-C forms to employees.

Feb. 28, 2022: Deadline to file paper 1094-C and 1095-C forms with the IRS (only for
employers with fewer than 250 employees).

March 31, 2022: Deadline to file forms electronically with the IRS.
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